
Vol. VI, No. 9

This Week In The SGA
This week's article will cover

the past two meetings of the
Student GovernmenLt
Association. Provost Robert E.
McDermott made his initial
appearance before the SGA and
talked about the first few weeks
of his administration.

The Finance Committee's
request for a ceiling of $350 on
the Senior Class gift was
approved. Tarnhelm, Capitol's
literary magazine, and I.T.E. and
the Chess Club were allocated
funds for organizational
conduct. The Social Committee
was granted a loan of $l,OOO, to
be repayed from the concessions
of the Rock Festival, to be held
in May. President Terry Wimmer
established a committee to
investigate practices of area
college radio stations and to
make recommendations to
improve WZAP's financial
problems.

Wimmer announced the
Constitutional Amendment was
defeated. 187 voted in favor and
72 opposed it, but it did not
pass dueto the failure to achieve
the required two-thirds majority.
Dean Grimm has established an
Area Coordinator for Meade
Heights. Senate members will
investigate the possiblity of the
Farm Show Arena as a site for
commencement ceremonies. A
campus site, though, is the first
choice. A committee was
establishedto discuss designating
an award at graduation, named
in memory of Dr. Jordan.

Sen. Armand Mundy was
recalled by the Senate, due to
lack of meeting attendance.
Mundy had three unexcused
absences this year, which
according to the Constitution
results in the dismissal of
senatorial duties.

Teacher and course evaluation
forms are being distributed this
week, to be returned before the
end of the term. The written
remark area, it is hoped, will add
to the subjective value of the
evaluations and will establish
more concrete feedback.

Dr. Saylor announced that the
Business program will conduct
interviews for new faculty
positions. There will be an
interview today, March 9th at
2:00 p.m. in E-235. On Friday,
March 10th, at 2:15 p.m. in the
Gallery Lounge, another
interview will be held. Any
student in the business program
or any other interested
non-business students are
invited.

Two new organizational
charters were approved: the
Traffic Engineers Club (1.T.E.)
and the Christian Science
charter. Three club charters were
revoked: The Judo Club, the
Young Democrats, and the
Environmental Committee, all
because of inaction. The Charter
Review Committee warns that
some organizations need charter
revisions and will be notified
soon. Lenny Thompson was
appointed Chairman of the
Teaching Award Committee.

Mike Dini, as Chairman of the
sub-committee on Student
Participation in Academic
Affairs, requested student
comments and suggestions
pertaining to the report of
Guidelines of Student
Participation in Academic
Affairs at Capitol Campus.
Students are urged to pick up a
copy in the SGA office.

Wimmer announced that the
Faculty Council recommends
that counselors be given full
faculty status and privileges. The
counselors are Dr. Lefkowitz
and Miss Kreiger. The Faculty
Control is also considering
deleting the 21 day drop-add
period. Wimmer pointed out
that there is a rule J-3 which
allows a student to dropa course
after 21 days under extenuating
circumstances.

The Senior semi-formal dinner
dance will be held June 3rd. The
Senate discussed the possibility
of allowing juniorsto participate
also. The SGA adjourned and
will not meet again until next
term.

Finals finally
March 17th, 20th and 21st are the dates for the Final

Examination period at Capitol Campus during the Winter Term
1972. Examinations are scheduled on these dates in the following

mazmer:
March 17th
March 17th
March 20th
March 20th
March 20th

Am
PM
AM
PM
Evening

All 6th period courses
All sth period courses
All 4th period courses
All 3rd period courses
All graduate courses which meet
Monday and/or Wednesday
All 2nd period courses
All Ist and 7th period courses
All graduate courses which meet
Tuesday and/or Thursday

AM means anytime from 8:00 12:00 noon that day at the
instructor's discretion.

March 21st
March 21st
March 21st

AM
PM
Evening

PM means anytime from 1:00 5:00 PM that day at the
instructor's discretion.
Evening means anytime from 6:00 10:00 PM that day at the
instructor's discretion.

In most cases, examinations are scheduled in the same rooms
where the courses normally meet during the Term. Courses
scheduling a common exam are scheduled at a time believed to
eliminate maximum possible conflicts. Exams are scheduled only for
those courses where the instructor requested them.
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Register!
Or Else

Students who have to revise
their schedule due to conflicts,
course closings, etc. will be
notified by mail. New students
and those returning students,
who were notified, must register
on Tuesday morning, April 4th,
at the times indicated below:
Times Last Names
8:30 9:00 AM U thru Z
9:15 9:45 AM P thru T

10:00 —10:30 AM K thru 0
10:45 11:15 AM F thru J
11:30 12:00 Noon A thru E

Students who were NOT
NOTIFIED to reschedule thier
courses will register Tuesday
afternoon, April 4th, at the
times indicated below:
1:15 1:45 PM T thru Z
2:00 2:30PM M thru S
2:45 3:15 PM G thru L
3:30 4:00 PM A thru F
4:15 4:45 PM Late registra-
tion without $lO.OO Fee.

Talent Show
Postponed

The Talent Show, scheduled
for last week, has been
postponed. It has been
rescheduled for April 19th and
20th, a Wednesday and
Thursday. All interested persons
may contact Carol Sims at
944-5658 or Nancy Collies in
W-105.

BOOK SALE
"Recycled Books" is the

theme of the annual book sale
sponsored by the Harrisburg
Branch, American Association of
University Women. Mrs. Marx S.
Leopold, book sale chairman,
announced the used book sale
will take place Saturday, March
11, 1972 from 9:30 a.m. until
9:00 p.m. in the Harrisburg East
Mall.

The book sale features new
and used books plus pre-owned
paperbacks. This year's selection
includes: novels, cookbooks,
reference works, art books,
histories, and children's fiction
and non-fiction. In addition, art
prints, specialized magazines
including National Geographic,
and phonograph records are for
sale. Special items include a
bound set of Harper's Weekly
Magazine (circa 1880).

All proceeds support the
AAUW Scholarships Fund. Mrs.
Thomas H. Spiers, Jr. is
chairman of the Fellowships/
Scholarships Committee.

Thursday, March 9, 1972

Last Saturday, the
CAPITOLIST officially moved
into its new office in the main
room of the SGA office. From
the former isolated office in the
placement building, the new
office should help promote
intra-campus communication.

Originally planned for the fall
term, the new office was
completed last week with the
help of Mr. Burleigh. As is the
case with some of our other
plans, the new office was
delayed by the rigors of
publishing a newspaper every
week and not by red tape. In
fact, when we did finalize the
plans and obtain the necessary
approval, the office was
completed within three weeks.

Weekend
on Women's

Health
A series of workshops

considering facets of a woman's
body will be held on Saturday,
March 11, and Sunday, March
12, at the Camp Curtin YMCA,
Sixth and Woodbine Streets,
Harrisburg. The programs are
free and limited nursery care will
be available (bring toys).

Saturday, 10:00a.m., Carolyn
Willoughby Co-ordinator for
the Tri-County Family Planning
Services and LPN on BIRTH
CONTROL program will
include a 15 minute film.

11:00 a.m., Ellen Frankfort
Women's health columnist for
the Village Voice and author of
the book Vaginal Politics to be
published this fall on VAGINAL
POLITICS: THE WOMAN AS A
CONSUMER.

Lunch Break.
1:30 p.m., Isabel Wood,

Director of Nursing and Health
Programs, Harrisburg Area
Chapter of the American Red
Cross on METHODS OF
NATURAL CHILDBIRTH.

3:00 p.m., Jan Willis, RN and
other representatives of La
Leche League on
BREASTFEEDING.

4:00 p.m., Ellen Frankfort
and Naomi Mayer, RN and
certified nurse midwife, on
SELF HELP including
pregnancy tests and other ideas.

Sunday, 2:00 p.m.,
Representative of ZPC on ZERO
POPULATION GROWTH.

2:00 p.m., Susan Jameson and
Barbara Glenn with AN OPEN
DISCUSSION ON ABORTION
for women who have not made
an opinion on this topic.

3:00 p.m., Political Action
Workshop discussing avenues
such as lobbying and the
abortion hearings for political
action.

3:00 p.m., LEGAL RIGHTS
OF WOMEN AS PATIENTS.

This program is sponsored by
the Harrisburg Women's Rights
Movement, Harrisburg YWCA
and the Women's Forum of the
National Defense Committee.
For more information call either
,234-7931 or 232-7531.

CAPITOLIST Moves

Handbook Rewrite

With the move of the office
furniture, the move was made
official last week. The new
office will be the location of all
the processes necessary to the
publication of the newspaper.

In addition, we will try to
have a staff member in the office
.as often as possible. It is our
hope that the central location
will make getting news to us
easier and will be reflected in
better news reporting.

The old office will be
maintained with the hope that
we can put some composition
equipment in next year. The
equipment would further
improve the paper by cutting
costs and printing time. If we
can swing it, the eight-page
CAPITOLIST which now
appears only infrequently will be
common and even regular next
year.

So drop in to see us next
term. Put your articles, letters or
classified ads in the box, or just
come by to shoot the shit. Let
us know what's in your head,
perhaps we can help find out
what's going on here. And
Thank You, Mr. Burleigh.

DTK Elections
At its most recent meeting,

Delta Tau Kappa, the social
science honor society, elected
new officers.

The new personnel are:
President, Gaye Miles;
Vice-President of Programs,
Elaine Parker; Vice-President of
Membership, Galen Smyers;
Secretary, Alice Krull; Treasurer,
Fred Manas; Chairman of
Publicity, R.W. Bonaker. The
officers assumed their posts
immediately.

The society also announced
its dinner will be held April 6,'1972 at Schindler's Restaurant,
Camp Hill. The smorgasbord
affair will feature a speaker who
serves in Pennsylvania
government. All those who wish
to attend the dinner are
requested to pay the four dollars
fee prior to the end of the
Winter Term.

DTK is also planning other
activities for the Spring Term.
The society invites all social
science students who have a 3.0
or better grade average at
Capitol Campus to join.

Gay Miles, DTK's new
President, announced that there
will be a regular meeting the first
day of the spring term. The
meeting will be April 4, 1972, at
7:00 p.m. in the T.V. Lounge.
The organization will utilize the
session to finalize plans for the
dinner, to be held April 6, 1972.

The student handbook
committee is busy rewriting the
1972-73 edition of the Cats'
Tale. If there are any changes
you wish to make under the
section for your club or
organization, please drop off the
information in Room W-101
before March 20, 1972.


